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The following provides Eastshore Energy Center's ("Eastshore") update to the Committee 

on the status of the above referenced proceeding. Eastshore has reviewed the Preliminary Staff 

Assessment. Based upon that review Eastshore herein describes the areas Eastshore anticipates 

taking to hearing with California Energy Commission Staff ("Staff'), Eastshore's intent to file for 

an override and Eastshore's continuing concerns about the overall permitting schedule for this - 
proceeding. 

Potential Areas of Dispute with Staff 
Eastshore has reviewed the Preliminary Staff Assessment and plans to file its comments 

today. Eastshore's comments are predominately technical in nature and are not extensive. 

Eastshore continues to work with Staff to resolve minor technical issues in the Preliminary Staff 

Assessment. In addition to these technical issues. Eastshore highlights four areas in the 

following paragraphs: air quality, biology, land use and traffic and transportation. 

Air Qualiiy 

Eastshore is working to resolve all outstanding issues with the Bay Area Air Quality 

Management District ("District") and Staff. Eastshore expects these issues will be resolved or 

minimal issues will remain that need to be resolved by the Committee. Eastshore is working 

with the District to set the particulate matter limit for the project. Eastshore has obtained a lower 

guarantee number from its engine manufacturer for particulate matter. Eastshore is concerned 

about its ability to obtain financing for the project should the limit for emission of particulate - matter be set below the guarantee. It is Eastshore's belief that the District understands this 












